## **DBC INC. 2022 WINTER PRIMARY SCHOOL ROSTER**

## REGISTRATIONS CLOSE ON WEDNESDAY 9<sup>TH</sup> MARCH 2022. NO LATE REGISTRATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED

Welcome to the 2022 DBC Inc. Winter Roster Primary School roster

IT IS EXTREMELY IMPORTANT THAT YOU READ ALL THE TEXT BELOW SO THAT YOU UNDERSTAND THE REGISTRATION PROCESS TO ENSURE YOUR CHILD IS REGISTERED AND YOU ARE PAYING THE CORRECT FEES. IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS REGARDING THE REGISTRATION PROCESS OR FEES PLEASE CALL JAN AT THE DBC INC. OFFICE ON 64242440.

The Devonport Basketball Council Inc. will continue to run the 2022 Winter Primary School roster as school-based teams for children in grades 1 to 6. For schools that do not have enough players to field a full team the DBC Inc. will combine schools.

**Grades 1 & 2 roster** will commence on Wednesday 23<sup>rd</sup> March and will run through until 29<sup>th</sup> June (12 weeks). No games will be played during the April school holidays and on the 8<sup>th</sup> June due to possible NWBU finals.

**Grade 3 & 4 and 5 & 6 rosters** will commence on Friday 25<sup>th</sup> March and run through until 8<sup>th</sup> July. There will be no games played on Good Friday, April school holidays and 10<sup>th</sup> June due to possible NWBU finals.

It is a requirement of Basketball Tasmania that all players register online through PlayHQ.

## 2022 Winter registration fees

All players are required to pay the <u>Basketball Tasmania fee of \$35.00 for U10 and U12 and \$60.00 for U14</u> (these fees are for 12 months are automatically calculated on your DOB), <u>NWBU fee of \$11.00 for 12 months or \$5.50 for 6 months</u> and a winter roster <u>DBC Inc. fee of \$40.00.</u>

For children that qualify for **TICKET TO PLAY** you will register through the link below and click on <u>I have a Government voucher</u> (in payment/summary page), add your TTP details which will cover registration fees except when fees are over \$100 you will be required to cover the difference.

If you are placed in a team that will be using Devonport Basketball singlets you will be required to pay a singlet bond of \$10.00 and will receive \$5.00 refund at the end of the season providing the singlet is returned in good condition. This is to be paid on the first roster night.

Should you have any queries please contact Jan at the DBC Office on 64242440.

Link to register for the 2022 Winter Primary School roster - https://www.playhq.com/basketball-tasmania/register/e64055